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Home-grown tomatoes are delicious.  Smaller varieties are more successful in the mountains than the larger varieties.  To help you succeed adhere to these 3 principles.

· Water frequently and regularly

· Feed regularly once flowers appear

· Prevent and treat pests and diseases

Tomatoes need to be tied (e.g. pantihose) to stakes ( 1 metre or more high).  When planting seedlings spread potash.  Tomatoes need extra potassium.  

Watering.  Do not let tomatoes dry out as this can cause Blossom End Rot, a brown leathery patch on the base of the tomatoes where the flower was. The rot is caused by a lack of calcium which is a micronutrient required by the plant.  Irregular watering – flooding and drying out makes this worse.  If you have this problem, dig lime into your soil before planting tomatoes again. Optimally, water tomatoes morning and evening.

Feed regularly.  Wait till flowers appear, then fertilise fortnightly.  Refer to fertilising information on the Vegie Info Sheet.  If you didn’t spread potash when planting, Yates have Thrive Concentrate Tomato Food ($15) with an appropriate proportion of potassium. 

Prevent and treat pests and diseases.  

Fruit Fly lay larvae which hatch into little white grubs inside the fruit. Thankfully, we have little if any fruit fly due to colder conditions. However, should you have a problem, Margaret at Longview Nursery is very knowledgeable and will help you take the action required to eradicate this major pest. 

Caterpillars tunnel into fruit and create holes.  Prevention is the key, once they enter the fruit they cannot be reached with insecticide.  Several applications 7 – 10 days apart may be required.  Spray Yates Success or Dipel, or Tomato Dust.
Tomato Russet Mite.  The mite is microscopic but damage is seen when leaves go brown and crisp starting at the base of the plant.  Apply Tomato Dust or Natrasoap.  Reduce the likelihood of attack by keeping lower leaves clear of soil using a mulch.  

Blotchy Fruit - parts stay orange or yellow.  Either the plant may be too hot (above 35 degrees celcius) or lacks potash.  Apply potash or liquid tomato fertilizer. During heatwaves, keep plants well watered and provide temporary shade.  (We have had 2 days in the past month where temperatures have been above 35 degrees Celsius.)

Wilting but not dry.  Plants may be affected by root-knot nematode (eelworm) pest.  Remove plant and grow marigolds or mustard to starve pest.  Mustard can be dug in.
Bird netting.  See The Vegetable Garden Info Sheet. 

Proven varieties of tomatoes for a cool climate

· Broad Ripple Currant – golden yellow small
· Monkey Maker – red medium size

· Wapsipinicon Peach – yellow sweet smallish
· Tommy Toe – 3cm red fruit

· Roma – red oblong shaped best for cooking


	Saturday
13 April
	Bilpin Plant Fair
	We will attend Bilpin Plant Fair (to be held at Clarendon Racecourse in 2013) with the opportunity to purchase some exciting plants. Then relax with a hot lunch at Springwood Sports Club on the way home.  NOTE: Early start of 7am from WF School of Arts Building.

	Cost $40
	7am sharp departure 

	Friday

12 July
	The Charm of Camellias
	A tour of beautiful camellias.  Lunch then home.  More details soon.

	TBA
	TBA
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A bit about Dominic Wong
Dominic Wong’s parents migrated to Malaysia from Canton, China in the 20’s.  Dominic was born in Malaysia, the youngest of 9 children.  In tropical Malaysia, his mother was a keen gardener, tending to her orchids and flowering plants on a daily basis.  Being the youngest child, Dominic tagged along with his mother on her frequent visits to nurseries.  His mother encouraged him to plant up things of his own.  In their home, Dominic was surrounded by paintings, crockery and porcelain wares.  These beautiful things featured a stunning flower. Dominic’s mother told him that this flower was a Tree Peony, the Imperial Flower of China and the National Flower of China!  Dominic was very impressed.  This is how Dominic’s interest in Tree Peonies began.  

In 1988, following the passing of his parents, Dominic came to Sydney to join his brother.  In 1999 Dominic and his partner of 24 years, Chris Styles, purchased a paddock in the Southern Highlands whereupon they built Chinoiserie, now a Bed and Breakfast and developed the land.   Chinoiserie is a French term, signifying “Chinese-esque” referring to a recurring theme in European artistic styles since the 17th century reflecting Chinese artistic influences.
As the land was a bare canvas, Dominic had a free hand to design his garden.  One of his challenges was the time that trees take to be established.  After 14 years, the trees are grown providing a glorious backdrop to his borders and structure to his garden. The property, just over an acre in size, contains an extensive cottage garden with formal lawns, roses, herbaceous borders, a stream and pond, 'angel' and potager gardens. Chinoiserie is one of the most renowned gardens of the Southern Highlands, famous for its Peonies and rare plants.  

The best time to visit the garden is in mid spring and again in late summer.  Every year, because of the significance of Peonies to China, hundreds of Chinese people visit the gardens when Peonies are in bloom.

Dominic will present a very informative talk about Peonies including tree and herbaceous Peonies. 
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FromThe President…….





At the last General Meeting 6 new members joined the club, one of the largest single groups in more than 20 years of the club’s history. This reinforced the position of WFGC as one of the most viable and vibrant clubs in the whole of Blue Mountains Zone.





Last week your committee discussed various matters concerning the running of our club. The need for data projector and laptop has become an essential part of professional presentations as most speakers require such equipment.  The committee recognises the importance of maintaining high standards and such equipment will form part of WFGC’s assets as these items have been purchased at a cost of $1140.00.  Starting from today, we will increasingly see the value of making such an important decision on behalf of the membership.


After much discussion the committee made the following changes:





From May 2013 the introduction of a charge of $5 per meeting will include


morning tea,


a Lucky door prize, and also off-set


hire of the hall, 


travel expenses of the speaker, and


administration costs.





Current charges for morning tea and raffle will discontinue and annual fees of $20 for membership (and $10 one-off joining fee) will remain unchanged.  Also from May a new badge system will be introduced.  This will serve as both a name badge and receipt of payment for annual fees, replacing the current system.  Please speak to any of the Committee if you would like further clarification on any of these changes. 





                  Good Gardening, 


           Henry




















References:  


1.  Gardening Australia Magazine Feb 2012 Article by Jennifer Stackhouse Pp66 – 69.  


2.  Advice and Information provided by Margaret and Beverly at Longview Nursery 


3.  ABC Planting Guide on the Web





Lovely bright red Tomatoes





�    Dates for Your Diary





Club Information


All members and visitors are asked to sign in upon arrival.





Members are asked to wear their club name badges to all club meetings, tours and functions.  To take part in club functions and tours you must be a bona-fide club member





General Meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month, from January to November at the Wentworth Falls School of Arts Theatre, Adele Ave (cnr Great Western Hwy) Wentworth Falls.  Meetings commence at 9.45 and finish around noon.  The Library and Plant Stall are open before the meeting and at morning tea. 





PLEASE NOTE:  There will be a June meeting.








Guest Speakers


Today’s Meeting


14 February: 











Next Meeting:


14 March:


�
Dominic Wong


Peony Gardener from the Southern Highlands will discuss growing Peonies





Margaret Stevens, Horticulturist from Longview Nursery





�
�






             Morning Tea 





Today: Silva Ikaunieks and Vivien Jones





14 March: Adrienne Brown and Rosemarie       


                                                       Leathwood


If you are unable to come on your rostered day, please call Jane Blackshaw on 47572887





Club Secretary: Janice Light


Tel: 4782 2481


Wentworth Falls Garden Club


PO Box 37


Wentworth Falls NSW 2782


� HYPERLINK "http://www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com" �www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com�








Guest Speaker   Dominic Wong   14 February 2013            





Dominic Wong


Chinoiserie B&B


23 Webb Street


Mittagong


Phone: 0411783883


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:peonyman.23@gmail.com"�peonyman.23@gmail.com�


Website: �HYPERLINK "http://www.Chinoiserie.com"�www.Chinoiserie.com�











Tree Peony














